IAN PEARSON"MP



09 November 2009

Our Ref: WOOD062

Ms P Wood Secretary Brierley Hill Town Partnership Westfield Shopping Towns Limited Merry Hill Brierley Hill West Midlands DY5 1QX

Dear Ms Wood

Thank you for your letter about the proposed Stourbridge Campus at Brierley Hill, which was received in my office on 5 November, and congratulations on your appointment as Secretary to BHTCP.

As I hope your members are aware, I have been a strong supporter of Stourbridge College's plans and have met the Principal, Lynette Cutting, a number of times to discuss them. You will know of the funding problems at the Learning and Skills Council which meant that funding from them is not available at this time. I was disappointed to say the least that mismanagement by the LSC has created this situation. However I understand the College are exploring other options and if there is any way I can be of support to this exciting project I will certainly do all I can to help.

With best wishes.

Yours sincerely

IAN PEARSON